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PROFIT WARNING 

 
The announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09(1) of the Listing Rules. 
 
The Board wishes to inform the Shareholders and potential investors that the Group is expected to 
record a loss for the year ended 31 December 2011, as compared to a profit for the same period in 
2010. 
 
Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
securities of the Company.  

 
This announcement is made by DeTeam Company Limited (the “Company”) pursuant to Rule 
13.09(1) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong 
Limited (the “Listing Rules”). 
 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company and together with its subsidiaries, (the 
“Group”) wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company (the “Shareholders”) and potential 
investors that the Group is expected to record a loss for the year ended 31 December 2011, as 
compared to a profit recorded for the same period in 2010. Based on the information currently 
available, such loss was mainly attributable to the following factors: 
 
(i) A suspension in the excavation of underground coal mine for around three months in 2011 due 

to the moving of machineries and equipment from section 8101 to section 8102 of the 
underground coal mine , and the unsatisfactory quality of coal in those layers; and   

 
 



 
(ii) The expiry of tax benefits for Changchun Yicheng Packaging Company Limited, a 

wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company, by the end of 31 December 2010. 
 
 
The Company is still in the process of finalising the annual results of the Group for the year ended 
31 December 2011. The information contained in this announcement is only based on the 
Company’s preliminary review of the unaudited management accounts of the Group for the year 
ended 31 December 2011, which have not been confirmed nor audited by the Company’s auditor. 
Shareholders and potential investors should read the audited results of the Group for the year ended 
31 December 2011 carefully, which are expected to be published in March 2012.  
 
Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 
securities of the Company. 
 
 
 

By order of the Board 

DeTeam Company Limited    

Mak Shiu Chung, Godfrey  

Co-Chairman 
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Hong Kong, 31 January 2012 

 
As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. Mak Shiu 
Chung, Godfrey, Mr. Xu Bin, Mr. Zhang Chao Liang and Mr. Wang Hon Chen, and independent 
non-executive directors of the Company are Mr. Kwok Chi Shing, Mr. Tsang Wai Sum and Mr. Yu 
Yang. 
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